

LIONEL WALDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL



Headteacher - Mrs Sally-Anne Barnard-Taylor

High Street Doddington March Cambridgeshire PE15 OTF Tel: 01354 740405 Fax: 01354 741514

Email: office@lionelwalden.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.lionelwalden.cambs.sch.uk

4th June 2018

Dear Parents,



Swimming - Summer Term 2018

Years 5 and 6 will be having swimming lessons at the Empress Swimming Pool, Chatteris, this half term on a Friday, commencing Friday 8th June for six sessions. The dates are detailed below.

Friday 8th June Friday 15th June Friday 22nd June Friday 29th June Friday 6th July Friday 13th July

The cost of swimming is £2.00 per session. This can either be paid weekly or by a one-off payment of £12.00 at the beginning of the block of lessons. This payment covers the hire of the coach, employment of a qualified swimming teacher and the hire of the pool. There is also now the facility to pay for swimming lessons on the Sims Agora online payment system. If anyone needs further information about this, please contact Mrs. Clarke in the School Office. If a swimming session is cancelled for any reason, e.g. due to staff absence or issues with the pool, then any money paid in advance for that particular session will be refunded. If your child is taking part in this year's Isle of Wight residential visit, your payment should total £10.00.

Please note that it is a health and safety requirement for all children to wear swimming hats and these can be purchased from the school office at a cost of 65p.

Yours sincerely,

<u>N. Bayes</u> (Mrs.) Deputy Headteacher















